

Memorandum

To: STS Chapter Presidents, STS AGM Delegates

For Information: STS Executive Members

From: STS Office Date: May 20, 2025

Chapter Presidents are requested to forward this memo through their email networks to their members.

Annual General Meeting 2025

A successful 2024 Annual General Meeting wrapped up May 15, 2025. You will find attached to this email the results of the resolutions and motions that came to the AGM. The Executive and staff will work to implement and respond to these resolutions over the next year.

A new Provincial Executive was also elected for the 2025-26 year and will be as follows:

President: Sue Amundrud - Carrot River Valley (Melfort & District) Chapter

Vice-President: Terri Mitchell – Yorkton Chapter **Past-President:** Doug Still – Regina Chapter

ACER-CART Representative: Helen Sukovieff – Regina Chapter

Councillors:

- Martin Berg Unity Chapter
- Huguette Kitchen Lloydminster Chapter
- Devona Putland Moosomin Chapter
- Owen Sebastian Shaunavon Chapter
- Anna Wehrkamp Carrot River Valley (Melfort & District) Chapter

Members-at-Large:

- Chris Atkinson Regina Chapter
- Joyce Hoffman Regina Chapter
- Gail Huber Wakaw Chapter
- Jane Isinger Saskatoon Chapter
- Beverly Magel Last Mountain Chapter
- Sunil Pandila Moose Jaw Chapter
- Sonja Susut Moose Jaw Chapter

Our congratulations to the elected members of the Provincial Executive and our thanks to all those who let their names stand for elected office. Our STS continues to be a vibrant, democratic organization. Special thanks go to out to Alan Laughlin from the Battlefords and District Chapter, Dean Lucyk from the Regina Chapter and Diane Selby from the Saskatoon Chapter for their years of commitment and service to the STS and retired teachers.

AGM Evaluation

AGM Delegates will be receiving an email in the coming days containing an evaluation survey of the 2025 Annual General Meeting. Please take the time to complete the survey as it assists in our planning for the 2026 AGM! Thank you!!

McDowell Foundation

The McDowell Foundation held its 2nd Annual Silent Auction at the STS Annual General Meeting and raised over \$950 for teacher led research in our province. Thank you to the various donors of items and congratulations to the successful bidders!

Item	Donor	Winner
Kitchen Items Basket	Lloydminster Chapter, STS	Cindy McNab
Glasses & Wine Basket	Maple Creek-Medicine Hat Chapter, STS	Audrey Mushtaler
Assorted Canned Goods	Last Mountain Chapter, STS	Anne Sloboda
Local Honey Gift Basket	Moosomin Chapter, STS	Nicole Fister
Woven Glass Art Piece	Northwest Chapter, STS	Moira Tether
Summer Plant	Ellen Whiteman	Rosemary Smyth
Northern Lights Plaque	Nicole Tainsh	Chris Atkinson
McDowell Swag	McDowell Foundation	Faye Walker
Art Piece by Jean Spillak	Melville Chapter, STS	Myrna Switzer
Mini Golf Pack	Three Amigos Mini Golf	Samantha Becotte
Mini Golf Pack	Three Amigos Mini Golf	Jakub Rogowski
Pottery Set	Saskatchewan Teachers Federation	Glenys Neuman
Canada Themed Quilt	Mainline Chapter, STS	Faye Walker
Gift Basket	Saskatoon Chapter, STS	Donna Von Hagen